
CPMT AGENDA 

April 20, 2023 

- Approval of previous minutes 

-  Strategic Planning 

- GAP Survey 

- Parental Co-payments  

 Closure 



Prince Edward County 
Community Policy and Management Team (CPMT) 

April 20, 2023 
 

Members Present:   Kim Allen, DSS Representative, CPMT Chairperson 
Erica Hazelwood, School Representative 
Cyntina Bagley, Crossroads Services Board Representative 
Doug Stanley, BOS Representative 

 Kara Comer, Court Service Unit Representative 

 
Members Absent:  Karen Townsend, Health Department Representative 

Taylor Allen, Private Provider Representative 
 

   

Non-Voting Members: Cheryl Stimpson, CSA Coordinator/FAPT Chairperson 
 
The CPMT Meeting for April 20, 2023, began at 9:50 am.  Erica Hazelwood, with a 
second from Cyntina Bagley recommended approval of the minutes of the March 2023 
minutes.  All other members approved the minutes as well. 
   
Standing Agenda Items: 
 

a. Funding Information:  No discussion 
 
b. Collection of Parental Contributions:  No discussion 

 
c. Utilization Management:  No discussion 

 
d. Long Range Planning/Measurable Performance:  Long Range Planning was 

discussed during old business. 
 
Old Business:   
 

Strategic Planning: The Strategic Plan for FY2023-2026 was discussed and Due 
Dates and Responsible persons were assigned.  The CPMT and will review the 
Strategic Plan document in May. 

 
New Business:   

 
GAP Survey:  The CPMT reviewed the GAP survey requirements and completed 
the survey.  Cheryl will input the information provided by the CPMT in the actual 
survey link provided by OCS.   
 
Parental Co-Payment Policy Changes:  The CPMT discussed the issue of parental 
co-payment forms not being returned and payments not being made.  The 
discussion led to the decision to change the Parental Co-payment form and Policy 
to ask the parents if they receive public assistance benefits.  If they receive 
benefits, then they will be exempt from making payments, as the team felt that 
anyone receiving benefits does not have enough income to pay for the services 
provided.  The CPMT also suggested that any parent that does not receive public 



assistance benefits, and is subject to paying the parental co-payment, would be 
sent a breakdown of the invoice for the services paid on the youth’s behalf, so 
they may understand the difference between what they pay and what was paid 
by OCS and the County. 
 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:20 am.  The next CPMT 
meeting is scheduled for May 22, 2023, at 10:00 am in the 3rd Floor Conference Room. 
































































































































































































